KNIGHTLY NEWS
St Patrick’s Council 3484 Canby, Oregon 97013
In Service to One, In Service to All
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May 2, 2023 
Awards for the Month of April

Knight of the month – Joe Kremers.
Since moving from St. Mary parish in Eugene to Canby in 2011, Joe has embraced our parish as his home church, serving in a variety of ministries. He immediately joined the choir and has been an active part of that church ministry this past 12 years. Every week Joe picks up food at Fred Meyer and delivers it to our parish food bank. He also helped sell raffle tickets at Cutsforth Marketplace during our recent Crab Dinner / Auction fund raiser. Joe is part of the team that cleans the church on the first Saturday of the month and attends daily Mass once a week. To further grow in his faith, he attended the Catholic Study group that met after Sunday Mass. Joe is a blessing to our parish.

Lady of the Month – Navi Valadez.
Navi helped form and lead the Medjugorje Pilgrimage for all pilgrims including Latinos /
Hispanics. She created an association with St. Cecilia, Holy Redeemer and St. Patrick's to spread Medjugorje messages from our Blessed Virgin Mary. This involves monthly meetings about Medjugorje and ongoing events. Navi encourages St Patrick's parishioners to attend Eucharistic Adoration. She translates for our Religious Ed classes and also makes available the Chaplet of Divine Mercy Novena via Zoom for the Medjugorje pilgrims. She helped her husband pick up
refreshments for the Crab Dinner / Auction. Navi advises Father on various church issues. We are
thankful for Navi’s selfless giving of her time and energy to honoring Mary the Mother of God and her
devotion to our Lord Jesus our Savoir.

Family of the Month – Deacon Jerry & Maureen. 
Deacon Jerry recently wrote an Easter Season greeting that appeared in the Sunday Bulletin. He wrote that we come to know and understand the Mystery of God by living our faith and sharing that faith with others.  Deacon Jerry and Maureen’s faith journey is exemplified by their gifts of service to our parish. A few of the ways they bless St. Patrick include; Deacon’s marriage counseling, RCIA instruction, Parish council meetings and choir advisory meetings. Maureen coordinates altar flowers, assists in Tabernacle cleaning and funeral luncheon setups. She participates in choir, Marian prayer group and is a member of the cemetery committee. She also is a lector. Deacon and Maureen
recently returned from a trip they helped lead to the Holy Lands. The service that the Giger’s give to us each and every day is summed up in Deacon’s closing statement in the bulletin - “May peace and love be in your hearts...

Minutes of the preceding meeting
The minutes for March were approved as sent to Brother Knights.   

Notices and Applications – 
No Report. 

Grand Knights Report - Mike Robert
We have an official general agent for insure for the Knights of Columbus.

Mike received an email from Ed Diehl from the Sublimity Council 2439 concerning State Legislation Bill 2002 that drastically expand abortion and so-called gender affirming treatment that would remove all parental consent for any age and greatly expand access to gender treatments without any safeguards to protect our vulnerable children and young adults.

Chaplain Report (Fr. Arturo):  
No report. 

Financial Secretary Report (Ron Suchanek): 
Income:  Dues $89.00, 365 Fund for State - $10
Expenses: State K of C Pennies for Heaven $2,625.47, State K of C 365 Fund $4, 0.50, St. Pat’s/ RE/K-5 $230.24, Mater Dei Radio $500, City of Canby (July 4th Bingo $135, Matt Bunch for State Convention $312.40, Canby High School Scholarship $1,500, Canby Pregnancy Care Center $455.80

Treasurer Report - (Richard Hannan) 	, 
Checking account as of May 2nd is $48,565.63.  Pennies for Heaven - $0

Chancellors Report (Jesse Villarreal: No report

Service Program Reports:
Membership Director – (Bob Thomas)
Bob Thomas would like a membership drive in June.  Mike Robert needs to get with Father Arturo to get the date scheduled.  It would be nice to do a little recruiting at the Mother’s Day Breakfast.

Program Director: (Matt Bunch) 
No Report.  

Committee Reports: Matt Bunch
Matt would like to send out an email to all the Service Directors before the meeting to make sure we have the items for the monthly agenda nailed down before the Business meeting.

Faith Director (Dave Bernklau) 
No report. 

Community (Greg Perez) 
No report  

Family (Paul Wieck) 
· The Mother’s Day Breakfast is coming up soon and will need lots of help to make it a successful event.
Culture of Life (Duane Kloser)
·   May 27th is the walk for Life at Wait Park.   The Pregnancy Care Center makes most of their operating funds from this event.

Fourth Degree: (John Meyerhofer)
· Just like the Council, the 4tth Degree is looking for new members.
· Election of Officers is coming soon.  Mike Schmader is heading up the recruitment process.
· Please keep the May 3rd Confirmation at Canby on your calendar, with a Color Corp requested.
· $500 was donated at the State Convention to Pennies for Heaven.
· Sir Knight Jim Casey was selected Sir Knight of the Year at the State Convention, a reward justified for all his involvement at the Council, Assembly and Parish levels.

Insurance Agent (Cicero Seisdedos):

As of April 1, 2023, Shawn Williams, Senior Vice President, announced that our Council has a new General Agent, Cicero Seisdedos.  All new insurance is done online versus in-person gatherings.  Anyone interested, please contact our Cicero at (855) 624-4863 or email at seisdedosagencymail@kofc.org  
District Deputy Report (Kent Purdy): Kent was not able to attend and had no report.
	
Unfinished Business:  

· The merger of the Hispanic Council into our Council:    
· Our Council has already voted to accept the Hispanic Knights back into our Council.
· The Resolution Merger form has been completed and sent to the State Deputy.  The merger date is 4/25/2023.
· All members of Council 27815 in Good Standing are welcome to transfer to Council 3484.
· The monthly Round Table will continue with Jose Camarena as the leader.  Mike Robert will try to attend the meetings.
· The Hispanics will be part of the budgetary process starting in June.
· All past dues for Hispanics will be forgiven for this year.

·  Jesse Villarreal and Matt Buch attended the 115th State Convention in Hermiston.
·  90 of 102 councils were represented.
· 177 voting members
· Ken Anderson was elected as the youngest State Deputy ever.
· All officers will continue, with the exception for Bill Geary, from the Dalles, who will step down.   The Treasurer position will be assumed by Mike Pragner, from Hillsboro.  Bob Addams will be the Secretary Treasurer.  Dave Judy is the Warden. 
· Only 4 council made double star for recruitment this year.
· 33 councils were less than 40 percent of their goal, with Canby at 12 percent.   
· Pennies for Heaven was the 2nd highest Council/Assembly for the State.
· 12 new members joined the 4th Degree Knights at the State Convention
· Kenny Anderson can use all the cooperation he can get from Brother Knights.  Ray Prom did a great job, coming from a small community on the coast.  
· Matt enjoyed the convention and their goal of “Making Men Christian” from across the State. 
· Matt recommends that more Knights attend the next convention in Newport on May 3-4, 2024.
·  Mother’s Day Breakfast is coming up soon, with emails to be sent out soon.  John Rector recommends that we try harder at the upcoming breakfast to do more recruitment by engaging with them.  Matt Bunch mentioned that the Supreme is coming out with a new program in June/July that facilitates Parish men in discussing our Christian Faith in our Daily Lives.
· Dave Bernklau recommended that we try to ask other Parishioners to usher at the masses as a way of possible recruitment in the future.
· The upcoming soccer event will happen in June.  John Rector will work with Pepe on this event and will be held outdoors.  The Child Protect Program must be taken by responsible coordinators. 


New Business

· The High School Scholarship Program needs additional Knights to be involved in the interview process.  Jess Villarreal volunteered to help on the 24th.  
· Duane mentioned that he will miss the next 2 meetings and Mike will need someone to help. With the Minutes Book and the Newsletter.
· Canby Street Dance will be on Friday, August 25th.  Greg Perez will manage this event for the City.
· The parish Picnic is scheduled for Sunday, August 27th. 
· Mike is looking for help with the auction appreciation party.  Matt Bunch volunteered to help with this event, where everyone that helped is welcome to attend.   It could be just desserts, but something bigger would be nice and not just a pizza party.
· The Canby KC Charities 501-c3 annual meeting will be on Monday, May 8th at Mike Schmader house.  We need a replacement for Steve Heli as the new Treasurer.  Little work as Treasurer happens 8 months out of the year but requires a lot of coordination with Knights in writing checks and balancing the books the other months.  
· The election of offices for the Council is coming up.  If you want to continue on in your current position for another year, let Mike Robert know.  We need a new Trustee and a replacement for our Warden, Mike Roth. 
· CPR training is scheduled for May 13th (8-12 or 1-5pm) and 27th (Saturday) for 4 hours.  We want most Ushers to have the certification and the cost is $50.  A motion was made and approved that the Knights will cover the expense for up to $500.  The class will be given by Hedi Gorka.
· The Canby Independence Day Bingo planning will start soon.  We have 3 spots this year and this has been accepted by the city ($145 is the cost).
· The 13th annual June fishing trip at John Meyerhofer’s home in Three Rivers is scheduled for June 8-11th.  Please let John know by June 1st if you are interested.
· The Budget Planning meeting is scheduled for the social meeting in May.
· Matt Bunch and Greg Perez will take on the responsibility to order more shirts and hats.  BK Designs, in Oregon City, is the company used in the past to purchase long-sleeve blue shirts.  Ron has all the details.

Good of the Order
Awards for last month have been published in the Parish bulletin and the meeting minutes above.
Mike Robert led the Knights on reading St. Michael’s prayer in closing the meeting.

Happy Birthday to our May & June Knights!

Please keep all the Brother Knights, wives, and family members in your daily prayers. Remember all those Knights who are sick or in distress, especially those in our Council.

Prayers are requested for the following:

Council 3484 - Good of the Order
May Meeting - 2023
	Chris Kloser *                               
	Ruth Hezinger *

	Ernest & Darlene Gaub *
	Steve Heli Family *

	Brad & Marguerite Baker *      
	Sarah Lutz Kloser & Family *

	Edye Pavlicek *                       
	Mike Monahan *

	All widows/ers *                         
	Barbara Thomas *

	Michael Vu *
	Paul Crawford

	Gabi & Bella Villarreal *
	Kelsi Schmader

	Robin Robert
	BJ Schmader

	David Robert
	Patricia Wieck

	Jeff Davis
	Ron Hostetler

	Sarah Carter
	Arianna Braund

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


        

Have you been on our website yet? Check it out at: https://uknight.org/CouncilSite/?CNO=3484
Check out other spots while you are there:
Daily Scripture readings on USCCB website   https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings

The Knights are active for the Church, Family, Community, Poor and Needy.
Rewarding benefits of membership are growth in faith, life-changing experiences, and enjoyment.

Know someone who might be interested? Is this person a practicing Catholic man,18 years or older? Call Jesse Villarreal (503) 267-4043

2022 - 2023 Officers Attendance (Jesus Christ, always)

Chaplin - Father Arturo – Excused
Grand Knight - Mike Robert - P
Deputy Grand Knight - Matt Bunch - P
Financial Secretary - Ron Suchanek - P
Lecturer - N/ A
Chancellor - Jesse Villarreal - P 
Recorder - Duane Kloser - P
Treasurer - Richard Hannan - P 
Advocate - Jerry Giger - Ex
Warden - Mike Roth - A
Inside Guard - Terry Prince - A
Outside Guard - Tony Davis - P
1st Year Trustee - Dennis Richey - A
2nd Year Trustee - John Meyerhofer - P
3rd Year Trustee - John Rector - P
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